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DEACON’S SMOCK FOUNDATION FUNDS: 
  
If you know someone who is a church member, who lives in Indiana, and who may 

need economic help due to an emergency, job loss, death of a family member, etc., 

please let a deacon know of the need. 
 

The Smock Family has generously given funds for 

emergency needs.  Priorities are given to senior adults 

within our church family. 
 

The funds are given anonymously to the person. 

Crowded Days and Nights:  A Call to Step Back! 

Pastor’s Epistle 

Our daily lives are plagued by stress. Our days and nights are filled with 

endless activities. We have demands from family, church, community, etc. 

We try to be everything to everyone. Unfortunately, we are overwhelmed, 

stressed, and tired; and to make life better for us, we try our best to prioritize 

needs and demands; yet we still are not able to cope with things. We try 

other coping techniques like dieting and exercise, and we still notice that our 

crowded lives do not go away.  

Interestingly, life does not present a dull moment. Things happen and new 

things keep coming up, leading to an unending cycle of events. We pay bills, 

meet work demands, attend to our health and the health of families, meet 

assignment deadlines, help family, friends, and neighbors, attend to the 

needs of distant people, engage in community and church activities and 

programs, organize marriages, ceremonies, and funerals and the list 

continues. There is never an empty basket of activities and programs 

because we have new activities popping up on us, new information and 

deadlines pushing us to our limits.  

All of this attests to the fact that our stress level keeps rising and 

relationships are negatively affected. Who can deliver us from this 

overwhelming “busyness?” 

As I thought and prayed about how to cope with my crowded life, I found 

God speaking to me through the February 10 Jesus Calling Devotional. The  

(cont. on page 2) 



 

 ** * SESSION NOTES * * * 

 
Your Session met on Tuesday evening, February 15, 2022, and during the meeting 

the Elders: 

 

• Learned that the new Sanctuary audio-video installation is 

complete and that we are awaiting education on how to operate the 

new equipment. 

• Learned that our elevator is not working properly and that it may 

take some extended time to get it repaired. 

• Read a message from Eileen Hession Weiss seeking volunteers to 

sing in an Ecumenical Choir to celebrate the 50th anniversary of the 

Lafayette Urban Ministry (LUM), to be held April 8 at the Long 

Center. 

• Approved holding a virtual Ash Wednesday service with Bethany 

Church using ”ashes to go,” as well as having a joint virtual Maundy 

Thursday service. 

• Approved having a Graduate Recognition on May 15, Staff Recognition 

on May 22, and Vacation Bible School (VBS) June 13-16. 

• Changed our Covid inspired Mask Mandate to OPTIONAL due to the 

recent more positive statistics. 

 

Michael E. Grimes, Clerk of Session 
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Pastor’s Epistle (Cont. from page 1) 

Lord says to me, "Trust me enough to spend ample time with Me, pushing back the 

demands of the day. Refuse to feel guilty about something that is so pleasing to Me, the 

King of the universe. Because I am omnipotent, I am able to bend time and events in your 

favor. You will find that you can accomplish more in less time, after you have given 

yourself to Me in rich communion. Also, as you align yourself with my perspective, you 

can sort out what is important and what is not. Don't fall into the trap of being on the 

go. Many, many things you do in My name have no value in My kingdom. To avoid 

meaningless works, stay in continual communication with Me. I will instruct you and 

teach you in the way you should go, I will counsel you with My eye upon you." 

In Luke 10:41-42, Jesus said to Martha, “Martha, Martha … you are worried and upset 

about many things, but only one thing is needed, Mary has chosen what is better, and it 

will not be taken away from her.” Martha worried about details like I do, unfortunately. 

Martha wanted to please Jesus and to get approval from Jesus for her serving “busyness.” 

So, she worked and worked and worked and did not relax to even pay attention to her 

guest! She wouldn’t sit down for a minute or relax to know why her guest visited. Martha 

thought that resting at the feet of Jesus spells laziness. Martha even thought that Mary 

was not serving Jesus when she didn’t leave her place of rest at Jesus’s feet to help her 

in preparing meals for Jesus. But Mary was actually serving Jesus; just sitting, listening, 

and having a good time with Jesus. And Jesus applauded Mary’s style of serving! 

We are sometimes like Martha, busy serving the Lord Jesus but not spending time with 

Jesus, our Master. This makes our service “self-serving.” We must not let our service to 

God become mere busywork. This happens when we serve God without having a solid 

devotion to him.  

In this brand-new year 2022, I pray that the Lord who cares so much about our physical 

and spiritual wellbeing will continue to give us grace to not only serve him but to also 

spend time in God’s presence. Like Mary did, we will get a smile and a commendation 

from Jesus.  

 

 

 

 

 

KIDS’ CLOSET— 

NEW “SYSTEM” 

CATCHING ON!!! 

Our usual monthly Kids’ 

Closet continues to be closed 

due to the COVID19 

pandemic, but we are 

operating in a new  way  to  

address  the  needs  of families 

in our community. 

Our new system seems to be 

working; we are generally 

helping 2 to 4 families each 

month. 

We are currently taking 

clothing orders from families 

in need and using curbside 

pickup to get those orders 

delivered to our shoppers in 

the safest manner we can.  KC 

shoppers complete order 

forms that are available 

through Facebook, our 

website (once the site has been 

updated), and in the Church 

office during Thursday office 

hours—9:30 a.m. to 12:30 

p.m.   

We are also accepting new or 

gently used donations and are 

asking that the donations are 

clean, placed in clean 

containers, and the 

containers/bags dated.  

Donations are accepted during 

office hours—Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays, & Thursdays, 

9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

Please keep a watch in our 

newsletters, Facebook page, 

and Church website for any 

further updates or changes. 

For questions, please contact 

Julie Boles or Muriel Grimes. 
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LENTEN & EASTER SEASON 
 
ASH WEDNESDAY 
MARCH 2, 2022 

Our Ash Wednesday service this year will be a virtual online service in 

partnership with Bethany and Elston Presbyterian churches.  The video 

service will be available on Bethany’s YouTube channel Bethany 

Presbyterian Church, Lafayette, IN - YouTube 

(https://www.youtube.com/channel/ UCzLTy0Fi_1hSOHuX-WlhVFA) 

starting at 8:00 am.   

There will be ashes for everyone to take home with them to use for this 

service and will be made available at church for pickup after worship on 

Sunday, February 27, or you may pick up ashes at the church office on 

Tuesday or Wednesday during regular office hours (9:30 am to 12:30 pm).  

Bethany will also offer in person imposition of ashes on March 2 at 

Bethany from 10:30 am to 11:30 am and at Elston from 12:30 pm to 1:30 

pm for those who prefer in person.   

PALM SUNDAY 
APRIL 10, 2022 

Our Palm Sunday worship service will be held in person at Memorial 

Presbyterian at 10:30 a.m. with Rev. Dr. Gladys Nwabah. 

MAUNDY THURSDAY 
APRIL 14, 2022 

Our Maundy Thursday service will also be in partnership with Bethany and 

Elston Presbyterian churches and will be an in-person service at Bethany 

beginning at 7:00 pm.  Pastor Gladys will be delivering the message.  This 

service will also be available to view via livestream on Bethany’s YouTube 

channel (above) at 7:00 pm.   

GOOD FRIDAY 
APRIL 15, 2022 

Good Friday service will be a virtual online service in partnership with 

Bethany and Elston Presbyterian churches available on Bethany’s 

YouTube channel (above) starting at 8:00 am. 

EASTER SUNDAY 
APRIL 17, 2022 

Our Easter worship service will be held in 

person at Memorial Presbyterian at 10:30 a.m. 

with Rev. Dr. Gladys Nwabah. 

Lenten devotionals will be available for pick up at Church as soon as they 

arrive!  Devotionals for our children and youth will be distributed at Sunday 

school as well. 

 

If you would like to have a Lenten devotional booklet sent to you, please 

contact Susan Gibson at susieg746@aol.com or 765-404-9312. 

 

Church 

Office Hours 

& Contact 

Info: 
 

Hours:  Tuesday, Wednesday, 

Thursday 

9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 

Phone:  765.296.3199 

Email:   

secretary@daytonpres.org 

Website:  www.daytonpres.org 

Facebook:  Dayton Memorial 

Presbyterian Church Group 

(private page) 

and Dayton Memorial 

Presbyterian Church 

/Religious Organization 

(public page) 

Face masks  

 

 

 

 
recommended but no 

longer required at 

Church. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzLTy0Fi_1hSOHuX-WlhVFA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCzLTy0Fi_1hSOHuX-WlhVFA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/%20UCzLTy0Fi_1hSOHuX-WlhVFA
mailto:susieg746@aol.com
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Help us tackle hunger this year, by donating 

to the Souper Bowl of Caring!  This year, 

we are supporting LUM in their effort to 

feed the homeless by donating 40 bagged 

meals for their Winter Warming Station…a 

day shelter that provides warmth and 

food.  A sign-up sheet is located on a table 

in the parlor.  Please sign up for designated  

items and bring back to church and place in our Souper Bowl donation 

location!  Thank you for your support in our mission to tackle hunger!!! 

-DMPC Youth Group 

MARCH 3 BEGINS NEW LENTEN BIBLE STUDY 

SPRING 2022 BIBLE STUDY 
 

ALL continue to be welcome to the spring Bible study 

program.  You do not need to have participated in any of 

the previous meetings in order to join us now!  Below is  

some basic information on plans for the 

spring.  Please feel free to contact Pastor Gladys or 

the office if you have questions. 

 

Calendar: 

 March 3-April 7--Lenten Bible Study (March 2 is Ash Wednesday--
joint virtual service with Bethany and Elston Presbyterian 
Churches) 

 April 14--Maundy Thursday, no Bible Study (joint virtual Maundy 
Thursday service with Bethany and Elston Presbyterian Churches) 

 April 21-May 26--Book of Revelations Bible Study 
 

Times: 

 In-person meeting--Thursdays, 10-11 a.m.; held at Church in the 
Boardroom 

 Virtual meeting via Zoom--Thursdays, 7-8 p.m. 

CHECKING SPAM FOLDER 
  

During the past year or so, we have become aware that 

emails from the Church are often being sent to 

recipients’ spam folders—and these instances seem to 

be increasing.  We are also often finding emails on the 

office spam folder as well.  Please begin checking your 

spam folder regularly to assure you’re not missing any 

information from us! 

Please encourage anyone in need in 

our area to visit our Food Pantry, 

using either the traditional walk-in 

option from 9 to 11 a.m. on Thursday 

mornings OR the pre-order & pick up 

option on Thursday afternoons, 3 to 5 

p.m.  The new option operates in a 

way similar to the current Kids’ 

Closet process.  We are asking 

individuals to submit their names, 

phone numbers, addresses, and 

number of people in their families to 

let us know they would like to use our 

pick-up option.  We will do our best 

to fill orders received by Friday to be 

ready for pick up on Thursday of the 

following week.  However, we will 

also contact individuals by phone to 

confirm when their orders will be 

ready.  NOTE:  All restrictions on 

geographic area served and number 

of times individuals can come in will 

continue to apply.  Order forms are 

available through the Church’s 

Facebook pages and website, as well 

as on the Dayton and Mulberry town 

Facebook pages. 

 

Donations that have been made of 

food items and grocery bags continue 

to be most greatly appreciated!  Just 

drop off donations at the office any 

Thursday between 9:30 a.m. and 

12:30 p.m.  Bring your receipt to the 

office, and you’ll be reimbursed. 

 

If you have ideas of how we can 

better reach families in need about 

our Thursday morning and afternoon 

programs at the Dayton Food Pantry, 

please contact the office (see pages 1 

& 6) for contact information). 

 

If you’d like to volunteer, 

please contact:   

Paul Houser 

(765) 404-3317 
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REQUEST FOR NAMES 

OF GRADUATES 
 

We are looking for graduates from 

our church to recognize during May. 

If you know of someone  

who is graduating from High School, College, or Trade 

School, let us know so he or she can be recognized.  

Please submit names, school from which their graduating, 

and what they will be doing upon graduation by May 1st or 

before by calling the office (765) 296-3199 or emailing our 

secretary (secretary@daytonpres.org). In addition to 

names, we would like to have the names of the schools. 

 

We are waiting to hear from you!!  

Your C.E. Committee  

2022 

YOUNG ADULT CONTACT 

INFORMATION 

We Need Your Help 
 

To keep everyone better informed, we are 

updating our membership contact 

information.  It seems that we are missing 

some of this for our young adults (post 

high school and beyond).  We would 

appreciate your help with  

providing that information.  If you know any young adults 

who could be added or updated, please forward, or have them 

forward, their current contact information.  Thank you! 

 

Send name, phone number, email, and mailing address to: 

 

Dayton Memorial Presbyterian Church 

P.O. Box 70 

Dayton, IN  47941 

Telephone:  765.296.3199 

Email:  secretary@daytonpres.org 

 

THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!!  THANK YOU!!! 

Your Church Officers 

For 2022 
 

**Note update on list of deacons 

Deacons 

 Charlotte Avery  Michele Darnell 

 Elizabeth Barger  Cathy Hancook 

 Zonda Bryant Malinda Hannah 

 Molly Childers Esther Miller 

 Jane Coleman Bernie Parmely 

 **Betty Coppock Kathy Shaw 
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March 2-April 17 

What if these were the days when Jesus 

was living with us? What if this were the 

moment God chose to connect?  

Where would we find Jesus? Here, in our 

congregation? Look around. Or in our 

neighborhoods? 

What if this is the time? What if this is 

the place? 

One Great Hour of Sharing connects us 

with people coming together to respond 

to the needs in their neighborhoods. It is 

the largest way Presbyterians connect 

with one another and unite with 

congregations in every corner of the 

Church and with partners all over the 

world. We connect in order to grow, 

together, while offering support that 

addresses shared needs in a particular 

context.  

With God and with one another, we 

connect the story of Jesus who lived, 

healed and preached among those who 

had least during his earthly ministry, 

through ministries that seek healing and 

wholeness in our world today. One Great 

Hour of Sharing connects us to proclaim 

that Christ is here! God is with us! Jesus 

is among those who have least, those who 

hunger and thirst, those who are sick or 

alone; with those seeking justice and 

righteousness with their neighbors and all 

who are in need.  

Christ is here, and not here, alone. When 

we all do a little, it adds up to a lot. 



 

  

  

Join us for the LUM 50th 

Anniversary Celebration and help 

us honor the legacy of Lafayette 

Urban Ministry. The event is a 

light-hearted evening with uplifting 

stories, live entertainment, tasty 

desserts, and good company - with 

a few surprises! Because you have 

been a part of the success and 

endurance of LUM, we would love 

to see you there. 

The event will kick off a yearlong celebration of the LUM legacy and the 

planning for the next half century of serving our neighbors in need. The 

program will be hosted by LUM executive director, Wes Tillett, and will 

include special video presentations, remarks from LUM executive director 

emeriti, the Rev. Jud Dolphin and Joe Micon, and live entertainment. The 

entertainment will feature a duet by Onyx Uzomah & Derrick Williams-

Bacon, a performance by Briton Weise, the LUM Children Chorus 

featuring LUM students, and the LUM Ecumenical Choir directed by Eileen 

Weiss and featuring singers from several local churches. The celebration 

begins at 7 p.m. but be sure to show up at 6 p.m. for the social hour with 

tasty desserts and beverages.  

One hundred percent of the proceeds from this event go to the LUM Good 

Samaritan Fund. The LUM Good Samaritan Fund provides local 

individuals, families and children with a financial safety net when in crisis. 

In 2021, the Good Samaritan Fund helped 2,018 families; provided financial 

assistance in averting eviction, utility disconnects and other crises 1,309 

times; and shared $196,198. Please support the Good Samaritan Fund by 

attending the LUM 50th Anniversary Celebration. 

Make your reservation today - go to LUMserve.org/50th-anniversary and 

take care of everything online - or call us at 765-423-2691 - or stop by the 

LUM Office, 420 N 4th Street, Lafayette, IN 47901. Don't miss the event of 

the season - and join us in celebrating LUM and your partnership with LUM 

yesterday, today and in the future. 

More ways to get involved with the LUM 50th Anniversary: 

• Corporate Sponsors - If you wish to be an event sponsor, please email 

lum@LUMserve.org 

• If you are not able to attend but still wish to donate to the LUM Good 

Samaritan Fund, go to LUMserve.org/donate. 

 

For more information, please go to LUMserve.org/50th-anniversary or 

call or email LUM 765-423-2691 | lum@LUMserve.org). 

LUM 50th Anniversary Celebration - April 8 
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HOW TO MAKE 

RESERVATIONS 

• Go to LUMserve.org/50th-

anniversary and take care of 

everything online 

• Or call us at 765-423-2691 

• Or stop by the LUM Office, 

420 N 4th Street, 

Lafayette, IN 47901. 

LUM EVENT DETAILS 

• LUM 50th Anniversary 

Celebration 

• DATE: Friday, April 8 

• TIMES:  

• 6 p.m. social hour 

7 p.m. celebration begins 

• LOCATION: Mars Theatre at 

the Long Center for the 

Performing Arts, 111 N 6th 

Street, Lafayette, IN 47901 

• RESERVATION: $50 per 

person; $500 for row of ten; 

limited seating 

LUM CELEBRATION 

CHOIR 
 

Looking for those who would 

be interested in participating 

as part of the LUM 

Ecumenical Choir for 

LUM’s 50th Anniversary 

Celebration.  Interested indi-

viduals can contact  
 

Eileen Weiss at 

ewiess@lumserve.org 
 

OR 
 

Call the LUM office at 

765.423.2691 

mailto:ewiess@lumserve.org
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During the NCAA basketball 

tournaments, many fans enjoy 

rooting for an underdog, 

hoping a Cinderella story will 

emerge. First-round March 

Madness matchups often are 

billed as David vs. Goliath 

events, with perennial 

powerhouses facing off against 

little-known schools. 

Underdogs play key roles in 

the Bible: Moses takes on 

Pharaoh’s army, Daniel defies a 

king and David squares off 

against an actual giant. Being 

an underdog didn’t faze David, 

who knew the source of his 

strength: “For the battle is 

the Lord’s,” he says in 1 Samuel 

17:47. What assurance as we 

battle life’s “giants”! 

In Goliath Must Fall, Louie 

Giglio writes, “Our giants keep 

taunting us, so we need to 

hold God at his word: that he is 

already victorious.” Instead of 

“staring at our giant,” we must 

“lock eyes with Jesus” and 

remember that “life is short 

and God is big.” With bold 

hearts, adds Giglio, we can 

worship with “holy urgency” 

while giants fall. 

—Heidi Hyland Mann 

newsletternewsletter.com 

Facing 

life’s giants 

 



 

 

 

 

  

IN OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS: 

Our military, our nation & its leaders, 

persecuted Christians; people locally & 

nationally in need; victims of domestic 

violence;  

. . . and all who are dealing with the effects of COVID—health-

related, financial challenges, separation from family and friends. 

Russell Lucas Don & Joy Schwartz Bonnie Robinson 
Jackie Ginther Jack Norris Nancy Hammond 
Kevin Konrad Jean McGill Mike Babb 
Bob Yost Fred Reichart Jim Mitchell 
Kennedy Alkire James Franks Paul Clevenger 
Betty Pfeiffer Mary Dillman Judianne Chester 
Cindy DeGolyer Levi Chisholm Valerie McCain 
Tracey Harris Jerry Arvin Bill Edwards 
Jon Grimes Bob Parker Terry Lynn Pfeiffer 
Sandi Stingley Becca Schultz the Family of Rhonda Stangle 
Zachary King Janet Arvin the Family of Lemuel Gipson 
Terry McKillip Ron & Harriett Berry Becky McManama Short 
Jeff Smith Peggy Fields Heidy Haynes 
LuAlice Huston   
 

Updates to our prayer list will be posted each week on our PRIVATE 

Church Facebook page. 

 
Please contact the Church office 

to add someone to the Church’s 

prayer list. 

(See Joys/Concerns contact 

info below) 

 

Please send your Joys and Concerns and Prayer 

List requests to: 

 

Telephone:  765.296.3199 

Email:  secretary@daytonpres.org 

Office hours:  Thursdays, 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. 

 

9 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MARCH ELDERS: Susan Gibson, Communion & Devotions 

 

MARCH DEACONS: 2/6, Esther Miller, Captain; Michele Darnell 

 

1 Carol Frantz  11 Candace Fitzgerald 

1 LuAlice Huston  12 Morgan Valenta 

2 Debbie Ward   13 Terry Pfeiffer 

4 David A. Coleman  14 David M. Coleman 

6 Layla Chism 
 

15 Mark DeGolyer 

6 Joe Grimes  17 Kayla Fields 

6 Jeremy Holladay  20 Shannon Cassady 

8 Nathaniel Adam Biery  21 Lee Michael Shaw 

8 Madison Rodarmel  23 Abigail Fitzgerald 

10 Karen Summers  23 Ryan Kemmer 
 

 

 

 

5 Dennis & Carol Lane 

6 David & Muriel Grimes 

29 Lerry & Jane Holladay 

 

10 

Omissions and/or Errors 

If you notice any omissions or incorrect entries in the birthdates and 

anniversaries each month, please contact Mary Houser at 

secretary@daytonpres.org or call the Church office at 296-3199. 



 

 

 

 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

1 
Trustees Mtg, 

7:15 pm 

2 Ash 
Wednesday 
Virtual Service 
w/Bethany & 
Elston 

3 
Food Pantry,  
9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 
Bible Study, 
10am & 7pm  

4  5  

6 
9 am Sunday 

school 
10:30 am Worship 

with Pastor 
Gladys 

After worship:  
Prayer Team 

7  8 
CE Cmte Mtg,  

7 pm 

9  10 
Food Pantry,  
9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 
Bible Study, 
10am & 7pm  

11  12  

13  14   15 
Session Mtg, 7 
pm 

16  17 St. Patrick’s 
Day 
Food Pantry,  
9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 
Bible Study, 
10am & 7pm 

18  19  

20  21  22  23  24 
Food Pantry,  
9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 
Bible Study, 
10am & 7pm  

25  26  

27 
9 am Sunday 

school 
10:30 am Worship 

with Pastor 
Gladys 

After worship:  
Prayer Team 

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

31 
Food Pantry,  
9-11 am, Drop 
in 

3-5 pm, Pick Up 
Bible Study, 
10am & 7pm 
 

  

Food Pantry continues to be open at this time:  Thursdays 

from 9 to 11 a.m.; 3-5 p.m. pre-order & pick up. 

Kids’ Closet is providing services curbside. 

See pages 2 & 4 for details on both. 

March 2022 

9 am Sunday school 
10:30 am Worship with Pastor Gladys 

After worship:  Prayer Team 

9 am Sunday school 
10:30 am Worship with Pastor Dan 
Change for Change 

       After worship:  Prayer Team 

11 



12 

 

 

 

Memorial Presbyterian Church 

731 Walnut St. (State Road 38 E) 

P. O. Box 70 

Dayton, IN  47941-0070 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 2022 Newsletter 

DEADLINE 

Please have submissions sent in by  

Tuesday, March 22 

Sunday School for all ages begins at 9:00 a.m. 

 

In-Person Worship with Rev. Dr. Gladys Nwabah 

Sundays at 10:30 a.m. 


